

WOODS END NEWS

September 22, 2023



Dear Neighbor,

I hope you've been enjoying the cooler weather as much as I have. But this season also brings some unwelcome changes. It's only been a week since Congress returned from recess, and lawmakers are already facing off over a possible government shutdown at the end of September.

Maryland's Fourth District would be acutely affected by a shutdown. Our community is home to many government agencies and contractors due to our proximity to Washington. And while this isn't our first rodeo with shutdown shenanigans, it's impossible to predict exactly what will happen this time around.

We might not have all the answers right now, but we can share some best practices learned from previous shutdowns. That's why my office is hosting a Virtual Town Hall this Monday, September 25 to discuss the possible shutdown and what it means for federal employees, contractors, and constituents like you. To participate, see the flyer and registration link below.



CLICK HERE to Register for the Virtual Town Hall

Rest assured that your well-being is my top priority as we face the days ahead. If there is anything I can do to better serve you, please do not hesitate to reach out to my office. As always, you make me proud to represent Maryland's Fourth District.

Sincerely,

Alem spres

Rep. Glenn Ivey
Member of Congress